## The Summer()Space Bergsjön 2016 newsletter #4

## - Week 30

One more eventful week comes to an end, and as usual we send out our weekly newsletter. The big thing this week was a **big street flashmob** where we set up two stations here in Bergsjön to **approach the** community and get their perspective into our **projects**. We started to brainstorm around how this could be set up already last week and then preparation began Monday morning. Next up was to wait for a sunny day to increase our chances of getting



Figure 1: Flashmob station Komettorget



Figure 2: Flashmob station **Rymdtorget** 

a lot of people to stop by. The sun greeted Bergsjön on Wednesday and we set up our two stations, one at Rymdtorget and the other at Komettorget. We set up activities to attract both young and old and we managed to get a lot of people talking to us and sharing their ideas. What we got out of this flashmob were good ideas for activities that people would like to see happening here in Bergsjön, some ideas of what people like and then what they don't like that much about Bergsjön.

The group focusing on **health in Bergsjön** got a visit on tuesday from a couple of people very interested in this issue. Together the group and the visitors had discussions on different topics around health the whole morning. The group was really happy with the results from this workshop since thev both got acknolwedgements on ideas that they already had themselves as well as getting some new Figure 3: Health project workshop great ideas from the participants. Participating in



the workshop were: Amanj Aziz and Robert **Englund** from Balder/Bergsjöpoolen, Christoph Cziuppa and Rickard Lindgren Autodesk, Bert-Ola Bergstrand from Social Capital Forum, Susanne Ali from Kvinnocenter Bergsjön, Joel Carlsson from Bergsjöskolan, Jane Webb a PhD from Chalmers as well as Mohamed, Ayat, Anna and Jón from The Summer() Space.



Figure 4: Master students get a work-out

Ken who is one of our high school students had birthday on Wednesday and his wish was that the high-school students would get to take over control of the whole gang for one morning. We thought the idea was good and gave them time to plan things that they wanted to do during the **high school student take-over**. They cooked up an awsome morning where we had a scavenger hunt all around the Bergsjön area as well as we played some fun games and had fika together.

During the week we had a couple of real valuable visits to the office. **Göran** from **Autodesk** came a couple of times and gave feedback and challenged the groups working on their projects. **Robert** from **Balder** and **Joel** from **Bergsjöskolan** also came by and had good discussions with some of the groups, two of the groups also met with Robert at his office in Bergsjön on Friday for a feedback session. Finally **Bert-Ola** from **Social Capital Forum** came by and shared his knowledge as well as **sharing his visists live on his Facebook feed**, the links can be found below:

Visit to our office at Rymdtorget:

https://www.facebook.com/bertola.bergstrand/videos/10153764591616475/

Visit to one of our flashmob stations at Rymdtorget:

https://www.facebook.com/bertola.bergstrand/videos/10153768675706475/

On Thursday we had a **creative workshop on logo creation** which each of the groups should be able to use for giving identities to their projects. In the end of the week the groups had a **design jam** where each group got the chance to meet and discuss with each of the other groups in a **speed-dating setup** to get new perspectives and feedback on their projects.

Next Monday marks the beginning of the last two weeks of this group of people working together in this setting. All four groups are in a good place and are feeling confident that they are going to deliver potential value that should contribute to the continuous development of Bergsjön.

Until next time,
The Summer()Space Team